
811 Ninth Street, Suite 120-158 // Durham, NC // 27705 
(919) 306-6906 – counsel@Carolinasceba.com 

 
 

April 27, 2021 
 
Ms. Kimberly L. Campbell 
Chief Clerk 
NC Utilities Commission 
Mail Service Center Raleigh, North Carolina 
27699-4300 
 

RE: Docket No. E-100, Sub 158 - Biennial Determination of Avoided Cost 
Rates for Electric Utility Purchases from Qualifying Facilities – 2018 
Reply to Duke Energy Response to Order Requiring Additional 
Information 

 
Dear Ms. Campbell: 

On March 29, 2021, the Commission issued an Order Requiring Additional Information in 
this 2018 biennial avoided cost proceeding, Docket No. E-100, Sub 158, and in the 
interconnection proceeding in Docket No. E-100,  Sub 101. The Order required Duke Energy 
Carolinas, LLC and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (collectively “Duke”) to provide, by April 13, 
2021, additional information in response to two questions posed by the Commission in its 
Order. The Order permitted other parties to respond to the same questions on or before 
April 27, 2021. 
 
The Carolinas Clean Energy Business Association (“CCEBA”) notes that the Southern 
Alliance for Clean Energy (“SACE”) and the North Carolina Sustainable Energy Association 
(“NCSEA”) filed comments of Brendan Kirby, P.E.  on April 27, 2021. In lieu of comments, 
CCEBA files this letter in support of the comments of Mr. Kirby presented by SACE and 
NCSEA. 
 
A copy of this letter is being served via electronic mail on all persons entitled to service. If 
you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the below number. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ John D. Burns 
John D. Burns 
General Counsel 
Carolinas Clean Energy Business Association 
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